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Selectmen’s Work Session 
Monday, May 22, 2023 

 
The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were 
Selectmen Susan Simpson and Martha Eldridge.  Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator was also 
present, and recorded the minutes. Public Works Director TJ Eldridge was present.   
 
Discussion:  
 
At 3:00 PM Eldridge called the meeting.  
 
There was a very brief review of documents in the red folder and discussion regarding a change of 
address form. 
 
Chairman Eldridge made a motion to enter a nonpublic session per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) for 
reputational risk including tax matters. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0 at 3:03 PM. 
 
At 3:49, Eldridge motioned to reenter the public session. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-
0. Eldridge motioned to seal the minutes to the nonpublic session. Simpson seconded and the vote 
passed 2-0. 
 
TJ Eldridge said he had three memos to present to the Board. The first was a request to award the 
bid to pave the Police Department’s parking lot to Perma Pave LLC. Chairman Eldridge motioned 
to approve the bid from Perma Pave LLC for the PD. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0. 
 
The second memo was a request to award the general road paving bid to Allstate Paving at a per ton 
price $5 or $6 less than the competitors. Chairman Eldridge motioned to approve it. Simpson 
seconded and the vote passed 2-0. 
 
The third memo TJ presented was a quote from Marston Industry Services to clean and treat the 
300,000 gallon Town water tank. Chairman Eldridge motioned to approve the work as presented to 
Marson Industry Services. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0. 
 
TJ discussed the ongoing road remedies being implanted and worked on due to the damage caused 
by the May 1 flood.  
 
Matt requested Board permission to post a Public Hearing for June 19 to hear nominations for the 
Selectmen’s vacancy. Both Selectmen agreed it was a good idea.  
 
Chairman Eldridge motioned to recess until 4:15. Simpson seconded and the vote passed 2-0.  
 
 
________________________________  
Martha B. Eldridge, Chairman 
 
________________________________ 
Susan J. Simpson, Selectman  


